A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 12th February 2015 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Nick Henry, Councillors, Peter Dragonetti, Richard Greenford, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk.
1. Apologies for Absence, None.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 8th January 2015 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. The damage to Town Lane had been repaired and it had now been reopened. Eric Hartley had invited members of the parish council to join the boundary walk on 10th May..
4. Pennyroyal as a Rural Exception Site. The housing needs survey would be included with the March newsletter. 
5. Parish Hall. The new remote control system for the heating was now operational. The carpark hedge and been laid during the hedge laying course and the hedge looks very good. The quiz will be on 21st March.
6. Newsletter/Website. An advert would be put in the newsletter to find a new volunteer to distribute the newsletter. The proposed improvements to the War Memorial could be displayed at the Annual parish meeting and this could be advertised in the newsletter. The website had been updated.
7.  Recreation Ground. Peter had replaced the bolts on the swings. New fencing for Garton End play area to be put on the next agenda. 
8. District Councillors Report. None
9. County Councillors Report. Kevin’s report had been circulated via email.  
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. P15/S0099/HH Hedgerows Hill Bottom Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PT Proposed ground floor alterations, porch and chimney extensions and raise the roof to provide first floor accommodation. No Strong Views unless there are any objections from the neighbours. Paul Lucas had been in touch regarding P14/S3937/FUL Ivydene Crays Pond RG8 7QG Erection of two-storey three-bedroom dwelling and new access. The meeting still felt that this new house would be contrary to planning policy, Peter would respond on behalf of the parish council. Marjo McGee abstained from discussing or voting on this planning application as she is an immediate neighbour of Ivydene.
11. Finance. There was £11,680.03 in the bank on 3 February, £1.60 paid in in untaxed interest and £30 (Whitchurch parish councils half of the cost of the bugler for the Remembrance service  The following cheques were drawn and authorised
	301398
	Ecological survey Crays Pond
	£550.00

	301399
	H M Revenue & Customs
	£72.60

	301400
	Clerks Salary January
	£257.40

	301401
	Contribution to hedge laying costs
	£230.00

	
	
	£1,110.00


12. War Memorial Martin would produce a display for annual parish meeting showing the possible options this display could also be put up at the fete. 
13. Increase in toll on Whitchurch Bridge. Richard had an acknowledgement of his letter

14. Defibrillator for the Red Telephone Boxes. The idea of putting defibrillators in the two telephone boxes in the parish was on hold until further information had been obtained. 
15. Linking the Footpath to Goring. Peter and Martin had met with tom McAulin from Flint House and three members of OCC Highways, new standards for footways involving them needing to be of a standard that would make them suitable for disabled access mean that a new footway at the side of the road would be unaffordable so the best solution would be to ask for a permissive path from the landowner. 
16. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. Peter would report the drain at Crays Pond to Fix My Street. The ecological report on Crays Pond had been received from Rod D’Ayala.   
17. Working Parties. The date of the annual Litter Blitz was set for 14 March same format as usual.
18. Correspondence. Nick had received two letters from students at Langtree and one from Daphne Lyndsay about the proposed increase to the toll.  John Grey had been in touch to book the Recreation Ground for Fete Day, which will be Saturday 23rd May this year. Peter Dragonetti will be representing Goring Heath Parish Council at the South Oxfordshire Local Plan 2031 – Town and parish council briefing on Monday 16 February. Ed Faherty, Assistant Arboricultural Officer for Oxfordshire County Council had been in touch regarding a tree near the Slabs but it was not thought that this tree belonged to the parish council. Information regarding the forthcoming election had been received nomination forms would be sent out in March.
19. AOB.  Richard Greenford said that he would not be standing for re-election in May and said that a member of the parish council would need to replace him for the meetings of the Goring Firemans Trust. The chairman thanked Richard for all his work on behalf of the parish during his time on the council
20. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 12th March 2015 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 9.25 pm
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